
 

OUR LADY’S SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

27 October 2023 
www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Ms. Patrizia Bertani 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday 9.00am, 5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10.30am & 5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.00pm, Sunday 12.30pm, Friday 7.30pm 
Chin Hakha/Burmese: 2.30pm 
Tongan: Every 1st Sunday 3.00pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 
Fri 27 Oct  Day for Daniel 
Casual Day with splashes of 
RED 
Wed 1 Nov All Saints Day 
Teeth on Wheels 
Thurs 2 Nov All Souls Day 
Fri 3 Nov Wellbeing Casual 
Day for a donation 
Mon 6 Nov Professional 
Learning Day (Report 
Writing). No school for the 
students 
Tues 7 Nov Melbourne Cup 
Day Public Holiday 
Fri 10 Nov Teeth on Wheels 
P&F Trivia Night in Mariana 
Hall 
Sat 11 Nov Remembrance 
Day 
Mon 13-Fri 24 Nov 10 Day 
Swimming Program 
Fri 8 Dec  Feast of the Im-
maculate Conception 

 
 

PROFESSIONAL LEARNING 
DAYS - PUPIL FREE DAYS 

Mon 6 Nov: Report Writing 

Gracious words are a honeycomb, sweet to the soul and healing to the bones.  
Proverbs 16: 24  

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Caring Prayer 
We pray that we may be people who care. We follow the example of Jesus. 
Jesus, may we see you in other people and care about others in your name. 

Help us learn to give without counting the cost and help people without looking for 
any reward. 

Guide us in walking your way of love. Amen 

Dear Parents, 
 
What an amazing, exciting week it has been at Our Lady’s!  
 
‘Oh...what a night’, Wednesday evening was! I am sure you would all agree that all 
our students who were on stage on Wednesday evening really did shine. Our “Let 
Your Light Shine” Dance Extravaganza was simply wonderful and all the dance 
moves were amazing. As I said on Wednesday evening, Ms Bertani was so            
disappointed not to be there in person as she was unwell,  
however she loved seeing it from home as well as some of the 
practices throughout the past few weeks.  
Congratulations to all our fantastic students; your performance 
on Wednesday evening was a credit to all the hard work and 
practice you have been doing over the course of this year. You 
have made us all so proud.  Thank you to all the parents who 
have collaborated so kindly with the school and put the white      
costumes together with their children. It's not always easy 
finding all white clothing but the result has been fabulous and 
we could not have put on this performance without your contribution, so again a 
huge thank-you for your support.  

A special thank-you to our Year 6 Assistant Stage managers who really stepped up 
and assisted in co-ordinating this event with the logistics of supporting students on 
and off the stage. Thank-you to Sophie, Harrison, Natania and Natalie. Also a huge 
thank-you to our Year 6 supporting dancers Mila and Harry from 6A and Eva, Tessa, 
Grace and Aquelly from 6B.  

Also, a huge thank-you to all the staff of Our Lady’s School. Your support,           
dedication and hard work throughout the year throughout practice times,              
co-ordination of costumes and ensuring our rehearsal and concert ran so smoothly 
is a credit to each and every one of our wonderful staff. It is such a privilege to 
work with so many talented and dedicated staff who do the best for our students 
each and every day. An event such as a concert really does take a village!  

We have been extremely fortunate to have Andy Howitt work with our staff and 
students for the past year. We have so much to be thankful for as Andy really  
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poured his heart and soul into choregraphing and designing the dance moves and sequences. Andy also took his      
inspiration from Australia’s first saint, St Mary Mackillop of the Cross.  We thank Andy for sharing his talent and all his 
work with the children all year. Andy not only focused on building each child’s knowledge about dance and movement 
but equally important ,he nurtured each and every child and built their confidence so that they felt they could perform 
in front of an audience. For this we say a huge thank-you. 

As many of you would know, (pre-COVID) we tended to have a whole school dance show/concert every 2-3 years with 
the art show featuring in-between. This highlights The Visual Arts and The Performing Arts. Our past concerts have 
generally tended to have a drama focus, focusing on various different skills for our students. Our ‘Let Your Light Shine’ 
concert focused purely on dance highlighting a whole set of unique skills and dispositions. It really was wonderful that 
our students were able to experience such a unique extravaganza.  

Here are some quotes from many of our students based on our Let Your Light Shine Dance Extravaganza:  

Aquelly (6B): The Let your Light Shine extravaganza was an AMAZING experi-
ence to be in. I really enjoyed doing the dance with Foundation J because it 
was fun doing the dance with them. The Let Your Light Shine is one unique 
dance we did. If I were here next year I would want to do this again!  

Samara 2N (straight after the concert with a huge smile on her face): "I feel so proud of myself!."  

Harry (6A):The Let Your Light Shine production was really enjoyable and extremely fun. I liked working with Andy, who 
helped choreograph our dances and experimenting with different things. I also enjoyed working with 
Foundation and helping start out the dance where we spelt out the word your. On the night it was 
quite stressful but I think I went quite well. The production was a very memorable experience and I 
think it was a great thing to do for my last year at this school. 
 
Zade (2N): " I wanted to dance again. I felt so proud of myself."  

Ava (2N) : Are we going to do more dance? Mrs Mitchell: No, no more lessons with Andy. Samara: Oh! What about next 
year!?  

Grace (6B): ‘On Wednesday we had a school dance at the Caroline Chisholm Quin Auditorium. I was 
really nervous but then I remembered the quote ‘Let your light shine’. Afterwards I danced my best and 
I loved everything about the two dances I did. My favourite dance was the 5D one because the move-
ments were so good and the masks were cool, but I think everyone did a fantastic dance’. 

Ava (6A): “On Wednesday the 25th of October, Our Lady’s School performed the “Let Your Light Shine” 
production at the Qin Auditorium at Caroline Chisholm. The entire dance went smoothly and everyone 

put in the best effort to make sure that it was the best dance that had ever been performed by Our Lady’s. Everyone 
had an important role to do, Dance! And  it didn't matter if you were in Foundation or Year Six, Eve-
ryone made sure of two things… to put in their best effort and most importantly to have fun!” 
 
Samara (2N) : I pray that we have dance next year.  

Zac (6B): In our school we have artists and dancers, writers and learners. We all have something in common we are a 
community.  

Van Sui (2N) : I thank God for giving us a beautiful day yesterday so we were brave enough to go on stage.  

Van Duh (6A): We had a Production at Caroline Chisholm Auditorium. Our whole school was 
there and it was fun and exciting. It's sad for us Year 6s that we won't be doing this again with 
Our Lady’s. We worked hard for that night and knowing we did it Successfully is really Amaz-
ing. 
 
Natalie (6A): On Wednesday the 25th of October Our Lady's school hosted ‘’Let Your Light 
Shine’’ dance production. All of the students of Our Lady’s contributed to the event by doing a 
class dance in the Caroline Chisholm Quin Auditorium. The whole production and dance went 
smoothly and everyone did an amazing job. It was a great experience to take dance classes 
with our dance choreographer Andy Howitt and he did a brilliant job choreographing every 
dance. It was a day where everyone will remember especially the Year Sixes leaving Our     
Lady’s. 



 

As I mentioned last week, the next stage of the project is quite a long process which 
is all the pre-slab work. You will be able to see that currently the builders are     
working on all the groundwork, which also involves all the inground services. The 
concreters will be here for the next few weeks, as they focus on the excavation,    

reinforcement and eventually pouring of the pad footings. This will take quite a bit of time over the next few 
weeks, with the intention of the slab being poured before Christmas (hopefully).   
 
School Fees 
Thank-you to all parents who have paid your school fees. To any parents, who may 
have missed the date, they are now overdue. We would appreciate you making       
payments throughout the next few days.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Today we celebrated World Teacher’s Day. We celebrated at school with a morning tea for 
all our staff who work so hard in their educational work. We also acknowledge and took 
part in Day for Daniel which is a day that focuses on child safety. Thank-you for supporting 
this event as so many students came to school in splashes of red.   
Last week, I had mentioned we had organised DJ Con to provide our students with a disco 
hour to celebre the exciting ‘dance’ week they have had. It was a great end to a successful week.   

Wishing everyone a wonderful weekend.  
Yours sincerely, 

Christine Carabott 
Mrs Christine Carabott 
Acting Principal 
ccarabott@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 



 

 



 

FI 
Ava - For your bounding energy during your dance performance. You inspired everyone. Well done! From Ms. Cam Tu 
& Mrs Granata 
Lucy - For showing courage and performing even when you were extremely nervous. Bravo! From Ms. Cam Tu & Mrs 
Granata  
 
FJ 
Ryan - For being a great listener and following all directions at the dance performance. You were fabulous, Ryan! From 
Miss Wendy 
Euro - For sharing your ideas about how to make your brain stronger with the class. Thank you for telling us to keep 
trying and not give up, that is so important. From Miss Wendy  
 
1K 
Mae - for accepting a challenge and persevering with your Math and Reading assessments this week. You have worked 
so hard! From Miss Shai 
Ryan - for taking the lead and being a source of motivation for others while on stage for our performance this week. 
You are a real star! From Miss Shai  
 
1L 
Biak C - For showing creative and logical thinking when building a ramp in Discovery. You are an incredible problem 
solver! From Miss Steph 
Lan P - For showing skills of a Researcher in Discovery. You did a great job at making observations and using different 
sources to locate information about the human heart! From Miss Steph  
 
2M 
Sadie K - For demonstrating a positive attitude throughout each dance rehearsal and learning the steps really well so 
you could lead others through example. Ms Rochelle 
Geronimo M - For performing with such high energy and enthusiasm at the dance extravaganza. You really let your 
light shine! Ms Rochelle  
 
2N 
All the students in 2N For the enthusiasm and focus shown during rehearsals and your wonderful performance at the 
Let Your Light Shine Dance Extravaganza! From Mrs Mitchell  
 
3E 
Anthony V - For being a wonderful role model of exemplary behaviour during our school dance rehearsal and perfor-
mance. From Ms Howe & Ms Belinda 
Sophia S - For demonstrating the Our Lady’s Gospel value of peace. Sophia is always kind and considerate of her peers. 
From Ms Howe & Ms Belinda  
 
3F 
Bei Ra Pa Tha - For quietly and consistently being a self manager across all subjects. Keep up the great work Tha Tha! 
From Mr Josh 
Madelene R - For being more active in class discussions and lessons. Keep up the great work Madelene. From Mr Josh  
 
 



 

4G 
Xavier- For showing the Our Lady’s Gospel value of Peace during our perfor-
mance and in the classroom. Your gentle attitude is greatly appreciated. 
From Ms Karen 
Hiyab- For showing enthusiasm in your learning and during our performance. 
Well done! From Ms Karen  
 
4H 
Jasmine- For using persuasive language when convincing your peers about the importance of being Sun Smart. Well 
done! From Ms. Robles 
Lara- For your enthusiastic attitude during dance. You always give it your all. Well done! From Ms. Robles  
 
5C 
Kobe- for your excellent thinking in Writer’s Workshop, using the seed of an excavator to draft an impressive factual 
description. From Mr Membrey 
Andrew- for being a Self Manager by using your class time effectively. Well done Andrew! From Mr Membrey  
 
5D 
Abbey - For your positive attitude during every dance session. You worked hard to remember the movements and per-
form with energy! Well done! From Ms Gurry 
Cohen - For the enthusiastic way you approached every dance lesson, always trying your best and helping to contrib-
ute to the 5D dance. Well done! From Ms. Gurry  
 
6A 
Natania P - For writing a wonderful persuasive text containing facts based on your thorough research. From Mr Wick-
ham 
Ava H -For making wonderful progress in Mathematics. From Mr Wickham  
 
6B 
Will F - for demonstrating maturity and leadership when representing Our Lady's at St Theresa's for Blu Earth Day. 
From Ms Christine & Mrs Sales 
Cade A - for demonstrating maturity and leadership when representing Our Lady's at St Theresa's for Blu Earth Day. 
From Ms Christine & Mrs Sales  

1K Ethan A 
1L Rose D 
2M Lily P 
2N Casey Z 
3F Sophia V 
4H Oliver I 
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Australian Girls Choir Open Day 
 

Look no further than the Australian Girls Choir (AGC) because we encourage, challenge and inspire girls as 
they learn to sing, dance and perform. School aged girls are invited to come along to our Open Days on Sat-
urday November 11 and Sunday November 19 to try our fun and inclusive classes and learn more about be-
ing part of the AGC! Please visit our website to register to attend our free Open Day: 
ausgirlschoir.com.au/joinagc 



 

TEETH ON WHEELS COMING BACK TO OUR LADY’S 
 

Dear Families, 
 
We have Teeth On Wheels visiting our school for dental check-ups and oral health edu-
cation starting the 01/11/2023.  
 

Click the link below to sign your child up - IT MIGHT BE FREE! 

https://teethonwheels.com.au/consent-forms/consent-eform/ 

Please note: if you have already completed a form for 2023 this does not need to be done again, unless your 
contact information or child’s medical history has changed. 
Please complete your form today and the Teeth On Wheels team will be in contact to schedule your child’s 
appointment and notify you if your child’s eligible for FREE dental care through the Child Dental Benefit 
Schedule. 

CUT OFF DATE FOR COMPLETING YOUR CHILDS FORM IS ON THE 31/10/2023. 
Teeth on Wheels are focused on providing a positive dental experience and specialise in working with chil-
dren. They can provide check-up and clean appointments, as well as treatment onsite and will be able to ad-
vise you if your child is eligible to receive dental care for FREE under the Child Dental Benefit Schedule. 

https://teethonwheels.com.au/consent-forms/consent-eform/


 



 

Children NOT returning to Our Lady’s School in 2024 
 

Family Name:            
 
Child/children’s names: 
 
1.           2023 Grade:    

2.           2023 Grade:    

3.           2023 Grade:    

 
Name of our new school: _________________________________________ 
 

And if moving addresses: 
 

Our new address:               

                 

 
Signed:               (Parent) 
 
 

Please return this form to the office as soon as possible 

PREPARATIONS FOR 2024 
 

As we are beginning our preparations for 2024 we ask that parents let us know as 
soon as possible if their child/ren are not returning to Our Lady’s next year.  
We have had many inquiries about places for 2024 and we need to let these par-
ents know if there are places for their children.  
 
If your child is not returning in 2024 (NOT OUR CURRENT YR 6 STUDENTS) 
please complete the form below and return it to the office. It is vital that you re-
turn this form as soon as possible.  



 



 


